
 

 

August 18, 2025 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3697 

New Provider Type (PT) 98 (Re-Entry Health Services) Available for 
Enrollment Effective August 18, 2025 
Effective August 18, 2025, the Division of Nevada Medicaid has created a new provider type (PT) 98 (Re-Entry 
Health Services) to provide certain services for Medicaid-eligible incarcerated individuals up to 90 days before their 
scheduled release. PT 98 will support all reentry initiatives including the Consolidated Appropriations Act (CAA) 
5121 and the 1115 Demonstration Re-Entry Waiver per Assembly Bill 389, which passed during the 82nd Nevada 
Legislative Session (2023). 

The new PT 98 is now available for enrollment through the Provider Flex tool. A county, city, or state government 
must enroll on behalf of the detention center or carceral facility. An enrollment checklist is available on the 
Enrollment Checklists webpage.  

Once a provider is enrolled and active, PT 98 can be used to support the CAA 5121 mandates for youth.  Another 
web announcement will be posted when the billing codes are extended to adults/youth in a detention/corrections 
facility.  See the Reentry web page for more information: Reentry Initiative.  

These requirements can be found in the Justice Involved Reentry Initiative Billing Instructions, which is posted on 
the Billing Information webpage. 

 

https://flex.medicaid.nv.gov/a/3b8917dc-5086-49c9-8e1b-8c748320d7fd/t/0de061ea-dc68-4cb8-b6c3-e7fb7e8cb2c1/v
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/enrollmentchecklists
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Pgms/Waivers/Reentry_Initiative/
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/BillingInfo

